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July 4, 2024 
  
 
Deb Reid, Executive Director 
Niagara Regional Police Service Board 
5700 Valley Way 
Niagara Falls, ON L2E 1X8 
 
SENT ELECTRONICALLY 
 
 
RE: Community Safety and Policing Act – Protocol for the Sharing of 

Information between the Niagara Police Service Board and Niagara Region 
Minute Item 10.2 CL 56-2024, June 27, 2024 

 
Regional Council at its meeting held on Thursday, June 27, 2024, passed the following 
resolution: 
 

That Memorandum CL-C 56-2024, dated June 27, 2024, respecting Community 
Safety and Policing Act – Protocol for the Sharing of Information between the Niagara 
Police Service Board and Niagara Region, BE RECEIVED; and 
 
That Regional Council AUTHORIZE the Regional Chair and Regional Clerk to sign 
the Protocol for the Sharing of Information between the Regional Municipality of 
Niagara Police Service Board and The Regional Municipality of Niagara. 

 
A copy of Memorandum CL-C 56-2024 and the signed protocol is attached. 
 
Yours truly, 

 
 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
CLK- C 2024-075 



 Administration 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 

905-980-6000 Toll-free: 1-800-263-7215 
______________________________________________________________________ 

Memorandum 
CL-C 56-2024 

Subject: Community Safety and Policing Act –Protocol for the Sharing of 
Information between the Niagara Police Service Board and Niagara Region 
Date: June 27, 2024 
To: Regional Council 
From: Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk  

The Clerk’s Office is in receipt of correspondence from the Niagara Regional Police 
Service Board (NRPSB) respecting a protocol for the sharing of information between 
NRPSB and Niagara Region. 

The information sharing protocol has been updated to meet the requirements of the new 
Community Safety and Policing Act (CSPA) that came into force on April 1, 2024, and 
will replace the previous protocol that was signed by the Niagara Region on April 25, 
2005, under the Police Services Act (1990) and Ontario Regulation 3/99, the Adequacy 
Standards. The new protocol complies with the CSPA and its regulations. 

The protocol was reviewed by the Corporate Leadership Team and Legal Services. A 
motion of Council is required to permit the Regional Chair and Regional Clerk to sign 
the protocol. A suggested motion is as follows: 

That Regional Council AUTHORIZE the Regional Chair and Regional Clerk to sign 
the Protocol for the Sharing of Information between the Regional Municipality of 
Niagara Police Service Board and The Regional Municipality of Niagara. 

Respectfully submitted and signed by 

________________________________ 
Ann-Marie Norio 
Regional Clerk 
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